                                                   MINUTES

                    DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                              October 23, 2011

                      ST. GILBERTS CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  38

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM, Scott S. called the meeting to order at 6:03 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1st TIME ATTENDEES:  Tom P. (just interested)

ANNIVERSARIES:  

John:

1 year

Kevin A.:
11 years

Rick S.:
14 years

SECRETARY REPORT:

Bob P. stated September 25th minutes were on the table and had been distributed electronically.  The September minutes had been recorded in Bob P.’s absence by Treatment Chair, Steve B. Phil S. moved the September 25, 2011, minutes be approved as submitted.  Susie A. seconded.  Motion carried.
TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer Scott N. delivered the report dated September 25 to October 23, 2011.  The Fall Breakfast which was hosted by District 10, will clear about $80.00 over costs of $2220.00.  The checking account ending balance was $2715.53.  Prudent Reserve balance is $1453.43.   Expenditures were normal.  Selby H. moved the Treasurer Report be approved as submitted.  Steve B. seconded.  Motion carried.

GROUP SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORT:

Steve B. presented “Green Can” contributions of $8.00 from the Saturday A.M. Big Book meeting in Prairie View.
Bob P., GSR of the Serenity House 7:00 A.M. meeting, stated he is still germinating the idea of a meeting of Serenity House GSRs in order to gain greater participation of S.H.’s groups within the district.  S.H. president, Dawn H., has offered her encouragement and support in order that this meeting can take place.

Corrections Chair, Bill W. announced a forthcoming “Sober Dance” to be held at the Waukegan Alano Club.  Proceeds will benefit the Lake County Drug Court.
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OLD BUSINESS:

DISTRICT 10 “COMBINED” (November/December 2011) MEETING:  The combined November/December district meeting will be held on December 4, 2011, at SERENITY HOUSE.  The Traditions meeting will be at 5:30 P.M. followed by the District meeting at 6:00 P.M.  

2012 BUDGET:   DCM Scott S. asked for feedback on the 2012 proposed budget as presented by Treasurer Scott N. at the September 25, 2011, district meeting.  Several GSRs said their groups had no objections.  Motion was made by Bill J. to approve the 2012 budget as submitted at the September 25th District 10 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Phil S.  Motion carried.

2012 BIG BOOK CONFERENCE:

DCM Scott S. encouraged all present to attend the upcoming 2011 Big Book Conference which will be held in Rochelle, IL, on October 30th.  In addition to this being a great Area 20 event, it will give District 10 planning people ideas as to planning and running the 2012 Big Book Conference, which will be hosted by District 10.
The date for the 2012 Big Book Conference (BBC) is October 20, 2012.  BBC Chairperson, Nate M. will create a flyer announcing the conference along with the first planning committee meeting date.  He will distribute this flyer via e-mail and asked that those present print and further distribute the flyer.

The 2012 Big Book Conference planning committee consists of the following:

Chairperson:


Nate M.

Co Chair:


Marie V.

Program Chair:

Pat T.

Alternate Program Chair:
Mike Mc G.

Greeting Committee:

Greta

Positions needing to be filled are as follows:  Secretary (and Alternate), Treasurer (and Alternate), Public Information, Printing, Registration, Literature, Refreshments, and Facilities.

NEW BUSINESS:

Corrections Chair Bill W. is stepping up to assume the responsibilities of Area 20 Corrections Chair.  He said he is working “in house” to find a replacement to assume his District 10 Corrections responsibilities.  
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DCM Scott S. reported the Area Committee at their meeting held on October 22nd   in La Fox, IL, had approved a motion to be presented at the upcoming Area 20 Winter Assembly which will be held in Elgin on December 10th.  The motion will propose that henceforth the Area 20 Area Assembly should be held concurrently with and within the Spring Conference.  [Back round information:  This has been done for the past several years on an experimental basis.]  Scott asked the GSRs to take this back to their groups for discussion and their group conscience at the district meeting on December 4th. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

DIRECTORY:  

Kim T. distributed copies of the District 10 directory.  Due to a new printing source, she has been able to print fewer directories at reduced cost.  She has received feedback on the format of the directory which includes:  font (print) size, and the “middle channel” which she proposes to eliminate in order to achieve future cost savings.  The next “big” printing will be March, 2012.  She is open to possible discussions on printing a Lake County directory in cooperation with District 12.  Nothing yet has developed on this.

ANSWERING SERVICE:   No report.

TREATMENT:  

Steve B. announced he will be meeting with 27 members of the medical staff of Condell Hospital to discuss how the district might be of service.  Steve has worked with NICASA to establish meetings on Monday and Tuesday evenings in Round Lake and Buffalo Grove.  Volunteers are needed to speak to patients at these facilities.  Additionally, “actual” young A.A volunteers are needed to speak at these facilities on a monthly basis.
PUBLIC INFORMATION (PI):  No report.

COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY (CPC):  No report.

GRAPEVINE:  No report.

LITERATURE:  No report.

CORRECTIONS:

Chair, Bill W. expressed a need from the Southern Illinois Area for Big Books.  Steve B. moved that $160.00 (plus freight) be provided to the Southern Illinois Area for a case of Big Books.  Scott seconded.  Motion carried.  Bill acknowledged a District 10 women’s group which will be volunteering at the Lake County Jail on a monthly basis.  Bill provided forms on the meeting front table for volunteering on Monday nights at the                                                       
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Lake County Jail.  Bill stated that although the volunteer activity at the jail has improved, we still can fall short.  He cited as an example:  the jail has two women’s pods, typically each pod has 5-7 inmates.  Two volunteers are needed per pod.  If only one female volunteer shows up, then 10-14 women cannot have a meeting.  By year end, Bill is hoping to conduct a joint Treatment/Corrections workshop.  More will follow on this.
NEWSLETTER:  Alternate, Robin B. stressed the need for submissions to “our” newsletter, the “Conscious Contact.”

ARCHIVES:  No report.

SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.

EVENTS:  Gloria P. reported the Fall Breakfast was a success.  

WEBSITE:
Mark D. is investigating the possibility of interested parties being able to view the district website on a personal mobile device.  Mark floated the idea of printing the district web address on the business cards which are passed out as a part of PI.  The district home page had 1085 “hits”, 623 for meetings by day, 353 for meetings by community, 25 on the administration page, and 23 for the newsletter.

GSR COMMITTEE:

Henry and Rick S. are working on compiling a list of district GSRs.  Henry will maintain this list once it is updated.

OFFICER REPORTS:

ALTERNATE DCM:  Mike Mc G. stressed the next district meeting date and location.

DCM:  Scott S. reminded the group of the upcoming winter assembly in Elgin on 12/10/11.

ADJOURNMENT:  6:56 P.M.  Meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

NEXT MEETING:  December 4, 2011 at Serenity House, 6:00 P.M.  
Respectfully submitted,

Bob P., District 10 secretary  
